Evesham Division Review 2020.

What a difference a year makes! Photos 1 is a Brownie sleepover at Blackmore in January 2020. Photos2, 3 and 4 show  socially distanced Rainbow, Brownie and Ranger groups in late 2020.
[image: ][image: ][image: ][image: A picture containing person, group, crowd

Description automatically generated] 


In March 2020 presents for Mother’s Day were being made, various units had planned trips away and then suddenly everything stopped.   Most units then took a little time to work out what to do next.  Some held online meetings while other units were sending packs of activities to their girls. Whichever route was taken, parents and girls were very grateful for ‘trying to keep things something like normal’. 
By September, some Units were able to meet up outside (finding new and creative ways to keep safe) and many extended their experiences online with virtual sleepovers, visitors etc, taking in visits around the world. Popular ideas for online meetings included mug cakes (for all ages), scavenger hunts, cooking, craft ideas (advent calendars, pompoms for the village Christmas tree), treasure hunts (with TOP SECRET emails to parents asking them to hide the clues in specific places), Midlands Smile and other Regional and County challenges, escape rooms, more cooking….
County, District and Division meetings moved online and we discovered we could still support each other and keep the flame alive. Some Units managed to mark Remembrance Sunday too – 
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Sadly, membership has declined and some units have had to close but there are signs of hope, with new enquiries, new members, and a return to face to face Guiding in many sections. Future planning is starting for outings and residentials and the joy on the faces of the girls (and Leaders), when we have been able to meet up, says it all.
My thanks to all leaders for the great work they have done in keeping the Guiding Light going in such difficult times and particularly to Andrea Arrandale who has come to the end of her term as Division Commissioner. I look forward to meeting our Units face to face over the coming months.
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